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Government Relations staff was recently informed that Los Angeles City Council Member Jan Perry is planning to hold a special joint meeting of the City's Public Works and Environmental Quality & Waste Management Committees to consider a motion by Council Member Perry that directs the Department of Public Works to begin negotiations with the Metropolitan Transportation Authority (MTA) for the lease of the MTA's South Park Maintenance Facility, located at 54th Street and Avalon Boulevard.  

Citing a need for parkland and open space, Council Member Perry proposes to use the South Park site as a mixed use wetland habitat which includes a charter science school/learning center and other recreational activities.  MTA staff has maintained that a suitable replacement facility would be required before considering leasing the site to the City.  

Government Relations staff will keep you informed on when a date and time of the special joint meeting is set.  
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